
Nursery Welcome Meeting
2024-2025

Nursery Staff:

Mrs Rainey – Red Group
Mrs Buchanan – Blue Group
Miss Barron – Yellow Group
Mrs Robbins – Green Group



School Uniform
Uniform
Red jumper or cardigan, white polo shirt, grey trousers with straight legs (pull 
up, try to avoid clip/button) grey skirt or pinafore, black shoes with Velcro 
strap (no trainers or boots). Tights should be black or grey, no patterns.

Spare labelled clothes to be left in school in a labelled carrier bag-even if fully 
toilet trained 

Please label your child’s clothes with their name- including coats, hats 
scarves etc. 

In all weathers the children will have access to the outdoor area, please 
ensure they have suitable coats , hats etc. and they know which ones are 
theirs.

A waterproof coat and wellies will be sufficient wear for Fresh Air Friday. You 
can leave wellies in school.



School Uniform
PE

No PE kit is required – Children will have PE in nursery . 

Jewellery

For health and safety, children are not permitted to wear any form of jewellery 
(earrings, necklace, watch, bracelets, no large bows).

No Nail polish 

Water Bottles
Children should come to school with a labelled water bottle each day. No 

squash or fizzy drinks, just water please. 



Important Reminder
Illness

If your child is ill and will be absent, please ensure you phone the school to 
report the absence. Please phone the school office before 8.30 on 0121 783 
7232. Do not send a child in if they are unwell. ( 48 hour rule for 
vomiting/diarrhoea).

Emergency Contacts

Please ensure you have updated us with your contact numbers. Should there 
be an emergency, we will need to reach you ASAP. Don’t forget, if you change 
your numbers to let us know too. Please ensure you provide more than one 
contact number.



Important Reminder
Birthdays

We cannot accept sweets/chocolate for the children’s birthdays but you are 
welcome to purchase a book as a gift for the nursery children. Your child’s 
name will be printed on the inside along with the date. We will display a list 
of recommended books to purchase if you so wish to in the coming weeks.



Home Time

Home time can be a little chaotic as a lot of children are being dismissed at 
once, especially when the children are full time. 

Our main priority is the safety of each child and therefore we do need your 
co-operation and patience. Please let us know if someone other than yourself 
will be collecting your child and if you will be late.

Any concerns or messages will be taken at the door in the morning and 
teachers will be available after the other children are dismissed.

If you are later than 3:20pm the children will be in the main school office for 
collection.



Full Time
Most children will already be full time

Timings:

08.30-3.05 Monday to Thursday and 08.30-1.50 on Friday.

If your child is still part time, your child’s teacher will have regular 
conversations with you and update you on their settling in and progress. We 
will review all part time places on September 27th

If your child is finding a full day difficult or struggling with toileting, they may be 
dropped down to part time. 



Lunchtime
• You will have already selected your menu choices if your child is having 

hot dinners.

• Packed lunches should be healthy options Monday to Thursday. No 
sweets or chocolate, crisps, biscuits or fizzy drinks- No Nutella or any 
chocolate spreads due to others serious allergies.

• Friday is a treat day and one treat is permitted in the lunch box- still no 
Nutella or nut based products or fizzy drinks. 

• The children will only have 30 minutes to eat their lunch. Try not to 
overfill their lunchbox. A sandwich, some fruit, a yoghurt and a healthy 
snack (cereal bar/breadsticks) is sufficient.

• You need to inform the office if you wish to change from dinners to 
lunchbox or vice versa. This can only be changed half termly. 



Free school meals and 30 hour code
please check with school office.



Being Independent
Please encourage your children to…

• Put on their own coats and shoes in the morning
• Toilet themselves and wipe as best they can. 
• Wipe their own nose and put their tissue in the bin 

• Recognise their personal belongings (coat, hat, scarf, gloves, bag, 
lunchbox)

• Recognise their name
• Teeth brushing-real push on this. Brush twice a day! 

Encourage children to ‘ditch the dummy’ – This will help to improve your 
child’s speech



Parents as Partners
• Please support us to support your child.

• Proud cloud-these will be given within the next couple of weeks.

• Send reply slips and consent forms back to school (parent pay)

• Attend workshops/ stay and play sessions

• Christmas play

• Easter Bonnet Parade – making hats

• Sports Day

• Communication diaries 

• Email-newsletter fortnightly-Ensure office have your email 

• We will occasionally update the board outside of nursery with 
updates.



Parents as Partners



Parents as Partners



Parents as Partners
Reading 

Book bags every Friday- they are only needed on a Friday

Share take home book with children and sign the communication diary.

There will be the chance for the children (and hopefully parents later in the 
year) in nursery to attend the school library to read and borrow books. 

Our 'Gold Star' challenge:

Children will receive their 
gold star if their diaries 
have been signed at least 
three times in the week

10+ each term will be 
entered into our school 
prize draw.

Gold stars every week will mean 
children will be able to wear 
their own clothes for a day at 
the end of each term.



Parents as Partners

Behaviour

The children will each have their own behaviour star displayed in their group 
corner.
At the end of the week, each child will receive a sticker on their star if they have 
demonstrated good behaviour.
We talk to the children daily about what good behaviour looks like and how to 
ensure they are making the right choices. If they do not receive their sticker at 
the end of the week, we will talk to the children about this and the reasons 
why.
Your child's group teacher will stamp a behaviour star in their communication 
diary if they have received their weekly sticker. If you notice that they haven't 
received their stamp, you can discuss with your child's group teacher if you 
haven't already been notified during the week.



Parents as Partners

• You will have already received your Parent Pay letter. Please 
activate this if you haven’t already. This is where all the 
consent forms for food tasting and other activities will be 
uploaded. 

• Payments for school dinners are also made through this. 
We as teachers do not have access to parent pay, so please 
see the office if you having trouble.







Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Coordinator

Miss Hulse is our school SENDCO 

She works with children, teachers, parents and agencies to 
ensure that our pupils’ needs are met.

Please visit our school website to find out what we can offer 
you if you think your child has Special Educational Needs.

https://www.stberns.co.uk/send



How to speak to the SENDCO if you have a concern:

• We always encourage you to talk to your child’s class teacher in the first 
instance

• Speak to a member of the office team to find out when the SENDCO may 
be available for an appointment 

• You can also email her directly at SENDCO@stberns.bham.sch.uk

mailto:SENDCO@stberns.bham.sch.uk
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